
 
 

 

Friday 3rd May 2024 
 

 

After this week’s pleasant weather, it finally feels like we have entered the summer term! Seeing the children enjoy the 
school field and spend time outside in the warmer weather is always a personal highlight when it comes to our school 
year.  

I was particularly proud of our Year Sixes, who spent Polling Day revising within school – their attitudes were amazing 
and each child displayed such a sense of determination and perseverance. As SATs week approaches, we are all sure 
that they will do their absolute best and they each deserve every success.  

From Tuesday 7th May, we are delighted to be able to offer our families the opportunity to donate to the local food bank 
via Woodthorpe Primary School. Families within our community continue to be affected by the cost of living crisis and 
so, if anybody has any of the following items to donate, we would so appreciate your help: 

If you are able to help, please hand any 
donations to the main school office and we will 
ensure that they get to the team at St James 
the Deacon for wider distribution. Thank you 
so much for your support. 

 

Finally, a reminder to our families that school will be closed on Bank Holiday Monday (6th May) and we will look forward 
to welcoming everybody back on Tuesday 7th May.  

Class attendance this fortnight! 
 
 

Cygnets 93.33% Goslings 93.28% 

Hummingbirds 94.63% Kingfishers 95.19% 

Finch 96.15% Robins 94.73% 

Magpie 92.39% Woodpeckers 94.78% 

Owl 96.49% Osprey 96.33% 

Kite 94.56% Falcon 93.59% 

Hawk 92.69% Eagle 93.67% 

School average for this year so far 94.80% 
 
 

 

Thank you to all those parents who managed to get their child to school on time every day! 
As a reminder, if your child is absent from school, please call 01904 806464, followed by option 1 to 
leave a voice mail, report the absence on parent mail or email 
admin@woodthorpe.southbank.academy   

 
  

 

100% attendance parent winners 
Last week’s winner was the parent of a child in Year 2 
This week’s winner was the parent of a child in Year 5 
Congratulations on winning a £10 Amazon voucher! 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

SEN Natter and Nibble 

 

We would love to invite parent/carers of SEN children to a ‘natter and nibble’ session on Friday 17th 
May at 2:15pm. During the session, you will have the chance to ask any questions and we will have 

some time to talk about how we can support your child during their transition to a new year group. I look forward to 
seeing you there, Mrs Elsworth. 

 
Additionally, If there are any parents who would like to discuss transition, however do not have a child with SEN, please 

do not hesitate to get in touch via the main school office. We understand that moving to a new year group can 
sometimes be an unsettling time, so please let us know if we can support in any way. 

mailto:admin@woodthorpe.southbank.academy


Random act of kindness 
 

We are delighted to share another two wonderful acts of kindness this week in our school community!  
 
George in Year 3 has been beyond kind recently! George completed a night’s stay in a tent in the back 
garden as part of the Tommys Big Sleep Out challenge. This is a charity for our most vulnerable veterans. 
Despite there being a few showers in the night, George’s grit and determination got him through the 
challenge! George’s target was £100 but he raised a fantastic £215! We are so incredibly proud George, well 
done!  
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our next random act of kindness goes to Scarlett in Year 6. We have recently found out from a member of 
the school community just how kind she is! When walking home one afternoon from school, a fellow 
classmate, Josh, unfortunately took a tumble. Scarlett, who saw this didn’t hesitate to check in with Josh. 
She kindly made sure he was OK and helped look after him. Scarlett, we are so proud of your 
thoughtfulness and generosity towards after child at Woodthorpe!  
 
George and Scarlett, two more amazing children at Woodthorpe really highlighting our Woodthorpe 
Character ‘determined’ and ‘generous’.  
 

Special achievement shout out! 
 

 
We would like to give a special shout out to Lily in this week’s newsletter. We were blown 
away to hear of Lily’s recent achievements in the local community.  
 
Recently, Lily took part in the York St George’s Day service with her Brownies. Lily was 
asked by her Brownie leader if she would read a few lines as part of the St George’s Day 
service in York Minster.  
 
Lily stood up in front of all the brownies, guides, cubs, scouts, explorers and dignitaries 
and read with confidence and clarity!  
 
Lily, you have truly captured our Woodthopre Character! It is an incredible honour to be 
chosen for this and it is wonderful to hear about your brilliant reading too.  
 
We are enormously proud of Lily’s achievement!  
 

 

 
 
 



 

Nursery  

Once upon a time…    
In Ducklings this week we have been learning about traditional tales. We love traditional tales in the nursery. From The Gingerbread Man to Jack 
and the Beanstalk we love them so much! Together we have enjoyed listening to the tales, retelling them in our own words (with fantastic voices 

for the characters), joined in with repeated refrains, helped the Bears eat their porridge and made new homes for the Three Little Pigs!  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Reading for Enjoyment! 

Ducklings are thrilled to have joined the whole school reading for enjoyment! In nursery this week, we have loved choosing our first books to take 
home to enjoy with our families. We are so looking forward to picking lots and lots more books in the future too!  

 
 

 

Shout outs - Ducklings 

A huge shout out to Georgia this week! Georgia you always have a gigantic smile on your face each session. You are always very kind to your 
friends and are a wonderful role model to all of the Ducklings! You have been especially kind when welcoming our new Ducklings and showing 

them all the things we do in Ducklings. Well done Georgia!  

Ask us about… 

A traditional tale! We can tell you all about our favourites and maybe even tell you some in our own words too!  

 
 
 
 



 
 

Reception  

Science 
Reception have been busy planting lots of different seeds and learning about plants. They have planted radishes, 
strawberries, potatoes, peas, lettuce and nasturtiums. They have been very excited to see them start growing and 

are hoping that in a few months they will have some tasty things to eat!  
  

 

A Visit from Imam Ammar  
We were really proud of our reception children when they 
joined one of their first assemblies to meet Imam Ammar 
from York Mosque. He spoke to us about Islam and the 

different beliefs that Muslims have. Every child in 
reception listened beautifully. Thank you Imam Ammar! 

 

Sock Creations 
Reception have loved using the book ‘I am NOT an old 
sock’ to learn how to recycle old socks and make them 
into our very own sock creatures - here are some of our 

sock bunnies! Any old sock donations would be 
gratefully received!  

 

 

Shout outs - Cygnets 
Piper - For making super progress with your reading and 
writing. You have been working really hard, particularly 
with your writing which is improving every day. Keep up 
the fantastic work Piper!  
 
Oliver - For being a model pupil in Cygnets class. You 
are trying so hard at the moment, setting an example 
with your behaviour and being so kind and helpful. You 
are also becoming a really keen reader - well done 
Oliver! 

Shout outs - Goslings 
Nicholas - For making brilliant progress with your 
reading. I have been really impressed with how hard 
you’ve been working in reading and phonics sessions. 
Well done Nicholas!  
 
Mario - For making brilliant progress with your writing. 
You have been really keen to write at home and at 
school and this has really helped to improve your letter 
formation and handwriting. What a superstar - well done 
Mario! 

Ask us about… 

We have been growing our very own radishes, ask us how they are getting on and what a healthy plant needs to 
grow!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Year 1  

Rowntrees Park School Trip  
We had such an amazing day on our school trip to Rowntrees Park this week. The day was full of activities such as 

mini beast hunting, bookmark making and plant detective games. We loved the fact that we used our science 
knowledge about plants and living things to help us with these activities.  

  
 

 

All Stars Cricket 
  

Year 1 really enjoyed our first cricket session with Joe 
from All Stars Cricket. We focused on how to hold and 
use a cricket bat accurately as well as practising our 

speedy fielding skills. We can’t wait for our next session 
to learn more new skills! 

 
 

Computing - Taking photographs 
This week in computing, Year 1 have been learning all 
about cameras and how to take and edit an effective 
photograph. We used an image storyboard to help us 

plan our very own photo story.  
 
 
 

Shout outs - Kingfisher Shout outs - Hummingbird  

Stanley - For your incredible behaviour on our school 
trip! I was so proud of you and all your knowledge that 
you took outside of the classroom and applied into the 
outside world! 

Hope - for your amazing kindness and team work you have 

shown all the way through Year 1 but especially this week. You 

allowed members of the public to go first on our school trip and 

all of Hummingbirds enjoy being teamed up with you in 

lessons.  

Ask us about… 

This week, we have been learning all about plants and which parts we can eat… Why don’t you ask us about it?  

 

 



 

Year 2  

All Stars Cricket 
 Year 2 really enjoyed our first cricket session with Joe from All Stars Cricket. We focused on batting skills and were 
able to see how far and how accurate we could hit the ball. Joe also told us about clubs that are happening near us - 

there is a leaflet attached to the newsletter with more information! 
 

 

Fantastic Fractions 
Year 2 have done some fantastic fraction work this term 
- finding halves, thirds and quarters and even working 

out equivalent fractions.  Great work Year 2! 

 

 

Stop Motion Computing 
 
In computing this week, Year 2 have been learning to 
create their own animations using the programme Stop 
Motion. We had to take some good quality photos using 
our Chromebooks, before uploading these into our 
animation programmes. It was quite a challenge! 
 

 

Shout outs - Robin Shout outs - Finch 

Eva - For your fantastic writing!  You are trying so hard with your 

sentences; writing independently with beautiful handwriting, 
remembering capital letters and full stops and even including some 
adjectives and conjunctions.  Keep up the hard work! 

 
Rory - For your wonderful letter writing when our felt tips went on 
strike!  You included brilliant suffixes and really thought about how 
you could improve your sentences.  Great work Rory :)  

Emily D- For your wonderful drawing in our Science work this 

week. You added lots of detail to your drawing and we were 

proud to share it with the class. Well done Emily. 

 

Lara- For your outstanding writing last week. Lara you included 

some incredible vocabulary and suffixes and even had some 

emotional language in there. Keep this up superstar! 

Ask us about… 

This week we have been learning two religious stories: ‘The Crying Camel’ and ‘The Prophet and the Ants’. We can tell you all about what 
happened in these two stories.  

 
 
 



 
 

Year 3  

Year 3 - Video Trailers! 

 
We have had an incredible time creating video trailers for the book 'Stone Age Boy'. Within our computing lessons, we have 

discovered the importance of camera angles when taking photos or videos, learned how to import videos and photos into film 
editing software and incorporated transitions between images. We particularly enjoyed recording our own voice-over for the 

trailers! We even experimented with adding different sound effects!  We cannot wait to preview our final trailers! 

Magpie - Pyramid 
Planners! 

 
As part of our exciting 

Egyptian topic, we delved 
into the world of pyramids! 

We discovered that the 
pyramids were built for the 

pharaoh's final resting place 
before they moved to the 

afterlife. We were 
interested to learn that the 
Egyptians believed that the 
stars were the entrance to 

the afterlife. We had to 
work in teams to solve a 

challenging pyramid 
problem in which we had to 
think carefully of different 
solutions to some difficult 
challenges! How did the 

Egyptians lift all that heavy 
limestone...  

Woodpecker - Celery experiment! 

 
In science, we have been exploring the parts of a plant and 

how these parts are used to make sure the plant stays healthy. 
As water is vital for a plant’s growth, we learnt about how water 

is transported from the soil, through the stem through tiny 
holes, then reaching the leaves and flowers. To build our 

understanding further, we completed an experiment using a 
celery stick as the stem! With our coloured water, we saw that 
over a few days, the water had transported up the stem, just 

like in plants! We have loved bringing our learning into real life 
with lots of different experiments. 

Shout outs - Magpie Shout outs - Woodpecker 

A HUGE well done to one of our Magpie 
superstars who shared some incredible work 

they had created at home. They were 
inspired by both of our recent Geography 

and History topics and created an amazing 
factfile on their Chromebook! It was a 

wonderful moment to share their brilliant 
work with the rest of the class! It was a very 

proud moment!  

 

Lacie - You have shown amazing confidence and 

determination in our Dance lessons this term! It is so lovely to 

see your personality shine in something you really love. Keep 

being a role model to the rest of the class! 

Ask us about… 

In history, we have been learning about the Ancient Egyptians. We are learning about how the Ancient Egyptians believed in 
different gods and goddesses and the afterlife. We’ve also come to grips with how difficult it was to build the pyramids in Giza! 

Ask us how and why the Ancient Egyptians mummified people when they died…  

 

 



 
 

 

Year 4  

Osprey and Owl - Jorvik Viking Centre and DIG 

       
 

Osprey and Owl class had a fantastic day at Jorvik Viking Centre and DIG! At DIG, we became archaeologists and 
discovered exciting artefacts from 2000 years of York’s history. We then learnt more about the Vikings and their 

bloodthirsty battle tactics in a workshop - we also got to explore their armour and weaponry. At Jorvik Viking Centre, 
we went on an unforgettable ride, which took us back in time to experience how the Vikings lived.  

Osprey - Fitness - Yoga 
 

In Osprey class, we have been really enjoying our fitness 
sessions. In this lesson, our focus was yoga. To start, we 
discussed the benefits of yoga and how it can help our 

bodies. We then calmly and quietly practised some yoga 
poses to help stretch our muscles and improve our 

posture. 

Owl - History 
In History, we have loved learning about the Vikings, we 
have been exploring the question “Were the Vikings 
traders, raiders or settlers?” To explore the idea of 
Vikings being traders, we played a trading game in which 
groups were different trading posts, bargaining their 
wares.  
 

    

Shout outs - Osprey Shout outs - Owl 

A massive well done to Cody and Aden for their 
incredible times table speed!  
Due to their perseverance and resilience, they have 
become confident in their times tables, and can answer 
each question in under 1 second. Well done and keep up 
the hard work! 

James - for displaying a fantastic, hard-working attitude 

all week. You have been a great role model for the rest 

of Owls! 

Raheel - you have shown total dedication and 

perseverance when it comes to learning your times 

tables and as a result your times table test scores have 

gone from 9/25 then 18/25 to an incredible 25/25! 

Ask us about… 

In science, we have been learning about classification and changing habitats. We have been exploring seasons and how this 
impacts animals and plants. We have also been learning about human impact on habitats and the natural changes that are 

happening around us. Ask us about it! 
 

In History, we have been learning about the Vikings and if they were raiders, traders or settlers. We have been exploring what 
Viking life was like in Britain. Ask us about it! 

 
 
 



 
 

Year 5  

York Fire Services Visit 
 

We were so pleased to have York Fire Service come to visit Year 5 to teach us all about keeping safe in our homes, 
how to avoid fires and what to do in the event of a fire. We were so excited to see the fire engine and learn about the 

equipment the firefighters use. We were proud of the enthusiasm and participation shown in Year 5 - well done! 

           

Science- Unbalanced Forces 

 

In Science this week, we are learning about unbalanced 
forces, in particular air resistance and gravity. We 

worked in teams to create wind powered pulley systems 
and tested different weights to see how the weight of the 
object impacted the force of gravity and the amount of 

wind required for the pulley system to be effective. 

    

 

PE - Rounders 
 

In PE this week, Kites and Falcons got out in the 
sunshine to play rounders on the field! We are learning 
about different positions and how to work together in 

teams to support and encourage each other. We have 
been so proud to see our bowlers developing their 

accuracy and aim when underarm throwing. We are 
learning about communicating to teammates about 

whether it is a good opportunity to run to the next base 
or not, as it can be tricky to run while tracking the ball.  

 

Shout outs- Kites 
 

This week’s shout out goes to Leila for being an absolute 
superstar! Leila tries her best every single day and it is 
such a joy to see your confidence growing every day. 

You are such a kind and helpful member of the class and 
we will miss you! 

 
Another shout out goes to Noah for his fantastic effort in 
all lessons! Noah has made huge improvements in his 
handwriting and presentation. He is so determined to 

complete all his work to such a high standard - well done 
Noah! 

Shout outs- Falcons 
 

This week's shout out goes to Ayaz for his fabulous work 
in English, his presentation has been beautiful and his 
use of ambitious vocabulary has been really effective. 
Well done you Ayaz!   
 
Another shout out goes to Lacie who has made 
incredible progress in English and is constantly aspiring 
to improve her work and try her best. Thank you for all 
your hard work Lacie!  

Ask us about… 

Which buildings in York are famous for their rich Tudor history? 

 



 
 

Year 6  

Science: Blood and the Circulatory System 
This week, we have been learning about the human circulatory system and blood. By going on the journey of a 

blood cell around the body, we have been able to explain why the blood goes through the heart twice, understand 
that veins take blood into the heart while arteries take the blood out and identify where oxygenated and 

deoxygenated blood can be located. After this, we have been able to create our very own blood model: mixing 
together oil to represent plasma, red food colouring to demonstrate red blood cells and marshmallows to hold the 

place of white blood cells! 

     

Polling Day PE: Cricket and Rounders 
What a treat for Year 6! After all of their hard work over the last few weeks, they thoroughly enjoyed their sports 
afternoon involving both cricket and rounders. Children were able to showcase their cricketing skills: discussing 

bowling and fielding techniques whilst working collaboratively as a team. The cricket coach was incredibly proud of 
their determination and their sportsmanship.  

 

Shout out 

This week, we would like to give a massive shout out to the whole of Year 6! Over the last few weeks, you have all 
shown such incredible determination and resilience whilst preparing for your upcoming SATs. We are so incredibly 
proud of all of the progress you have made so far and cannot wait to see what you are capable of achieving during 

the few weeks that we have left.  

Ask us about… 

In science, we have been learning about circulation and blood. Did you know that mammals have red blood as a result of iron 
being a component? Other animals (like octopi and spiders for example) differ and have blue blood because it contains copper! 

Ask us about it! 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Diary Dates 

Mon 6th May  Bank Holiday - School Closed 

Tue 7th May School reopens after Bank Holiday 

Year 2 Trip to Harlow Carr 

Mon 13th to Thurs 16th May  Year 6 SATs week 

Friday 24th May Year 6 Trip to York St John University 

Mon 27th to Fri 31st May Half term 

Mon 3rd June  Back to school  
 

 

Woodthorpe wrap-around care 

We are delighted to be able to offer full wraparound support for our families. This starts from 7.50am and 
continues until 5:45pm daily. Our offer includes care for all of our children, from nursery to year 6. Nursery 
pupils must book wraparound care sessions through the nursery as, due to the childcare funding, they 
receive, the charges are different.   
Breakfast Club: (7.50-8.50am) £4.20/session £3.15/siblings.  Children have a wide range of breakfasts 

and also have the chance to play games with their friends or take part in a morning physical activity to really 

help wake them up.  

After School Club (3.15-5.45pm) £8.20/session £7.18/sibling. At after school club, children start the 

session by having a snack and completing a 'circle' activity. From this, pupils then have the option to 

complete activities with their friends, take part in physical activities or relax with a book or film.  

If you are interested in our wrap-around care options, please pop into the office and ask for our 

wraparound care administrator, Caroline Young.  

Childminders 

Within our local area there is also a number of Ofsted registered childminders, a full list of these are 

available via the YorOK website: http://www.yor-ok.org.uk/families/Childcare/childcare.htm  

The school also holds an up-to-date list of local childminders who are able to offer 15 and 30 hours care, 
please contact the school directly for this information. 

Support Via the Pupil Premium 

Given the difficult times and changes to people’s circumstances. If you feel that you might be eligible to claim ‘Pupil 
Premium’ for your child, we will be able to support you with items such as school uniform, breakfast club and daily 
school meals etc... Please email our school office (admin@woodthorpe.southbank.academy) or call in person to 
discuss 01904 806464. You will need to currently be in receipt of one of the following:  

• Universal Credit, (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400, as assessed by 
earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods)  

• Child Tax Credit, provided you are also not entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual household gross 
income that does not exceed £16,190 (as assessed by HMRC)  

• Income Support   

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance   

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance   

• Support under Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999   

• The guarantee element of Pension Credit   

A  run-on of Working Tax Credit – paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

Digital Parenting   

As a school, we are always keen to promote online safety and would like to share this 
useful website– where you can access the latest copy of the Digital Parenting magazine 
and many other additional resources regarding internet safety. 
For further information support and copies of our own Woodthorpe digital newsletter, 
please do not hesitate to contact our school office.   

http://www.yor-ok.org.uk/families/Childcare/childcare.htm
http://www.yor-ok.org.uk/families/Childcare/childcare.htm
http://www.yor-ok.org.uk/families/Childcare/childcare.htm
http://www.yor-ok.org.uk/families/Childcare/childcare.htm
tel:01904%20806464
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/mobile/digital-parenting
https://www.vodafone.co.uk/mobile/digital-parenting


 

 



 

 



 
 



Cricket Club 
If your child is interested in joining a cricket club, please see the posters below or alternatively follow this link to see 

where the closest clubs are to you. 

 

 

https://ecb.clubspark.uk/AllStars/SearchResults


 



 

 

 

 

 



 
Dear Parent/Carers,  

 

We are delighted to announce the launch of two new websites 

www.raiseyork.co.uk and www.yorksend.org . They have been created with children 

and young people, parents, carers and professionals to make it quicker and                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

easier for local families to get the information they need about local services and 

community support. 

 

The Raise York site is part of the city’s new network of Family Hubs; a project 

funded by the Department for Education to bring together organisations supporting 

children and families in a ‘one stop shop’.  A network of people, places and online 

support from pregnancy through to adulthood (age 19 years, or 25 years for people 

with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities), the aim is to make it easier to get 

advice, help and support on a wide range of topics including infant feeding, mental 

health support, health visits and parenting classes.  

 

In partnership with Raise, York SEND Local Offer (yorksend.org) is also being 

relaunched onto it’s own site. The new website site provides a dedicated resource for 

young people with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities, their families and the 

professionals working with them.  

 

The York SEND Local Offer sets out services and activities available to children and 

young people with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities; support is available 

from birth to 25 years old. Our website provides helpful information for families at 

every stage of their journey, whether this is to learn about what Special Educational 

Needs are, to find out about the support available with or without a diagnosis, or to 

understand what preparation for adulthood looks like for young people with 

disabilities, the website covers all. 

 

Take a look at both websites: 
 

www.yorksend.org      www.raiseyork.co.uk  
 

If you have any questions, please email yorklocalofferSEND@york.gov.uk  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.raiseyork.co.uk/
http://www.yorksend.org/
http://www.yorksend.org/
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